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Mrs. Annie Ruth
Kelly Marsh

Mrs. Annie Ruth Kelly
Marsh, 94, died peacefully
Friday, September 2, 2011,
at Lillie Bennett Nursing
Center in Wadesboro.

There was a service to
celebrate her life on Tuesday,
September 6, 2011, in the
Chapel of Leavitt Funeral
Home with Ronnie Sullivan
officiating.  Interment followed
in Anson Memorial Park.

Annie Ruth was born in
Anson County on January
15, 1917, a daughter of the
late James Walter Kelly and
Frances Ann Atkinson Kelly.
She retired from a long
career with B.C. Moore and
Son’s Department Stores
and later worked with Belk in
Wadesboro following her
retirement.

Her husband, Herman
Flake Marsh, her son Robert
Flake Marsh and her sisters
and brother, Pauline Watts,
Nannie Lee Rayfield and
Charles Kelly preceded in
death.

Surviving are daughter-in-law,
Dorothy Pope Marsh of
Wadesboro; her grandsons,
Robbie Marsh and Marty Marsh
(Pam), both of Wadesboro; her
great-grandchildren, Travis and
Lindsey Marsh, both of
Wadesboro; and her sisters,
Christine Allen of Columbus,
GA, Alise Allen of Wadesboro,
Mary Virginia Williams of Flint,
TX and Margaret Leach of
Burlington.

Memorials may be made
to Liberty Hospice, 921 E.
Caswell St., Wadesboro, NC
28170.

The arrangements were in
care of Leavitt Funeral
Home.  Online condolences
may be made at
www.leavittfuneralhome-
wadesboro.com.

Mr. Norris Parker

Mr. Norris Parker, 68, died
September 5, 2011, at
Carolinas Medical Center in
Charlotte.

Funeral Services will be held
at 11 a.m. on Friday,
September 9, 2011, at Union
Grove Baptist Church, with
interment to follow in the
Faulks Baptist Church

Cemetery.  Visitation will be
Thursday evening, September
8, 2011, from 6 to 8 p.m. at
Morgan & Son Funeral Home.

Norris was born on March
3, 1943, in Union County to
the late Vernon Paul and
Catherine Wrape Parker.  He
retired from Yale-Norton as
the Supervisor of the Quality
Control Department.

In addition to his parents
he was preceded in death by
his first wife Mrs. Charlotte
Parker.

He is survived by his wife,
Mrs. Joanne B. Parker of
Marshville; son, Corwen
Parker (Angela) of Monroe;
daughter, Leighann Parker of
Marshville; step-daughters,
Sandra Stegall (Brent) of
Peachland, Karen Phillips of
Matthews and Luanne Little
of Monroe; sisters, Delane
Guyton (Dewitt) of Kings
Mountain, Lorraine Belk
(Jimmy) of Monroe; two
grandchildren; six step-
grandchildren; and two step-
great grandchildren.

In lieu of flowers the family
has requested that memorials
be made to: Union Grove
Baptist Church, 2506 Old
Lawyers Road, Marshville,
N.C. 28103 or to Faulks
Baptist Church Cemetery
Fund, 2234 Faulks Church
Road, Marshville, N.C. 28103.

Mrs. Hallie Boan
Burr Perdue

Mrs. Hallie Boan Burr
Perdue, 92, died Saturday,
September 3, 2011.

A graveside service was
held on Monday, September
5, 2011, at Clanton Plains
Baptist Church Cemetery.

Mrs. Perdue was born July
23, 1919, in Chesterfield
County, a daughter of the
late Joe and Jennie Watson
Boan.  She was a member of
Clanton Plains Baptist
Church.  She was the last
surviving member of her
generation.  In addition to
her parents, she was
preceded in death by a son,
Junious Burr.

Survivors include her son,
Julious (Elaine) Burr of
Wadesboro; daughters, Virginia
“Jenny” (Rhett) Allen of
Chesterfield and Jean (Doug
Palmer) Benton of Greensboro;
twelve grandchildren; and a
host of great grandchildren and
great-great grandchildren.

Memorials may be made
to Chesterfield County
Council on Aging, P.O. Box
45 Chesterfield, SC  29709
or to Hospice of Chesterfield
County, P.O. Box 293,
Chesterfield, SC

Mr. Clyde 
Vance Ponds

Mr. Clyde Vance Ponds,
72, died Wednesday, August
31, 2011, at his home.

Services were held on
Saturday, September 3,
2011, by the graveside in
Bethlehem Cemetery with
Rev. Robert Burr officiating.

Vance was born January
3, 1939, in Anson County, a
son of the late Clyde Lee and
Lillie Lawhon Ponds.  For 33
years he was the Executive
Vice President of the Charm
Corporation in Columbia,
SC and had worked with
Beachum and Lee Ford in
Wadesboro.  He was a
member of Ansonville United
Methodist Church and was
currently serving as a
councilman for the Town of
Ansonville.

Surviving are his wife of
47 years, Edna Edwards
Ponds of the home; his
sisters, Edith Thompson and
Evelyn (Cary) Sullivan, both
of Ansonville; his brothers-in-
law, Billy (Diane) Edwards
and Earl (Veda) Edwards, Jr.,
both of Wadesboro; his
sister-in-law, Margaret (Leon)
Legrand of Rose Hill; and his
nieces and nephews and
their families.  In addition to
his parents, he was preceded
in death by a sister, Myra
Emter.

In lieu of flowers,
memorials may be made to
Ansonville United Methodist
Church, P.O. Box 398,
Ansonville, NC 28007.

The arrangements were in
care of Leavitt Funeral
Home.  Online condolences
may be made at
w w w . l e a v i t t f u n e r a l -
homewadesboro.com.

Mrs. Christine
Hildreth Tucker

Mrs. Christine Hildreth
Tucker, 93, died peacefully
Friday, September 2, 2001,
at Lillie Bennett Nursing

Center, Wadesboro.
There will be a service to

celebrate her life at 2 p.m.
on Wednesday, September
7, 2011, at Forestville
United Methodist Church
with Rev. Norm Jones
officiating. Interment will
follow in the church
cemetery.

The family will greet
friends one hour prior to the
service in the church
fellowship hall.

Christine was born
September 26, 1917, in
Anson County, a daughter of
the late Elijah and Bessie
Grooms Hildreth.  She
retired from Anson County
Schools and was a life-long
member of Forestville United
Methodist Church.  She was
faithful to the church and it’s
ministries until her time of
declining health.

Surviving are her
daughters and sons-in-law,
Betty and Jimmy Gregory of
Winston-Salem and Peggy
and Bobby Huffman of
Wadesboro; her daughter-in-
law, Beth Tucker of Little
River; her sister, Ruby Avery
of Hamlet; eight
grandchildren; thirteen great-
grandchildren; and two great-
great-grandchildren.

In addition to her parents,
she was preceded in death by
her husband, Luin Tucker,
her son, Carroll “Bish”
Tucker and by her sisters and
brother, Pauline Moss, Susie
Smoak and Jack Hildreth.

Memorials may be made
to Forestville United
Methodist Church, 133
Forest Rd., Lilesville, NC
28091.

The arrangements are in
care of Leavitt Funeral
Home.  Online condolences
may be made at
www.leavittfuneralhomewa
desboro.com.

All Day Friday - All You Can Eat
Calabash Shrimp
Country Style Fish

126 West Caswell Street in Wadesboro

$799 $599
Shrimp Fish

Rick Beamʼs
2013

Trip to Europe
Kingdom by the Sea

Ireland, Wales, Scotland

and England

March 29 - April 7, 2013

Email: rabar31@yahoo.com
Phone: 704-694-3050

AUSTIN’S
Mechanical Service, Inc

Your Fast & Knowledgeable
Heating & Cooling Service Company

704-694-7893
Sales • Service • Installation

We repair and service 
all makes and models

Free Replacement Estimates
www.AustinsMechanical.com

Cut this ad and present it to save
$10 off your first service call!!!

H.W. Little & Company
109 South Greene Street in uptown Wadesboro

704-694-2214 • M-F 7:30am-5:30pm • Sat. 8am-12pm

C&M AUTO SUPPLY
Highway 74 West in Wadesboro • 704-694-5167

ONLY LOCALLY OWNED 
AUTO PARTS HOUSE IN ANSON COUNTY

LOCAL DELIVERY TO AREA BUSINESSES!
Opened in 1976

Only quality name brand parts...at a competitive price!

Install Wiper Blades

Large Inventory of 
Automotive & 

Heavy Duty Truck Parts

Custom Make Hydraulic Hoses

Tractor Parts Available

Auto Plus


